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MINISTERôS MESSAGE 

 

Dear Friends 

 

Can you believe it!  A year has now passed since you welcomed Graeme and 

myself as ministers of Lidgett Park.  Where did that time go?!  And now we 

change again.  Graeme left to go to South Bradford in August, and on 1
st
 

September we welcomed Palo Tshume into the new Leeds North and East 

circuit, to share ministry with me here at Lidgett and the other churches in our 

section.  I know that you will make Palo as welcome as you made Graeme 

and I, so we look forward to another step in our life and faith journey 

together.  

 

Change is all around us and whilst it may at times make us feel uneasy or 

worried, ignoring it wonôt make it any easier to deal with, and it certainly 

wonôt go away.  Letôs think about change in a very British way for a moment.  

There is no greater example than the weather weôve been having recently.  

For a long time we didnôt know from one day to the next what we would be 

presented with; actually on occasions it seemed like one hour to the next.  We 

had no control over that and had to deal with it as best we could. 

 

We often talk about the firm foundations that our faith and systems in church 

are built upon, a bit like a human building, which in some places recently 

have struggled to survive because of extreme weather.  So I think we need to 

move our thoughts in a more dynamic way, a way that deals better with 

change and doesnôt find itôs strength solely on what it was built upon.  More 

maybe like a spiders web, which can at times be fragile, but pound for pound 

the silk of a spiders web is ten times stronger than steel.  Unlike the human 

structure which finds its strength in what it is resting on, the webôs strength is 

in the connections of the strands.  Even when some of it breaks it still has 

strength.  Abraham Lincoln is quoted as saying ñThe best way to predict your 

future is to create it.ò  Later on in this issue of the Link Jennifer Dalton writes 

about Pastoral Care at Lidgett and how we need to look again at how we will 

do this in the future.  One of the strengths I have found in my year with you is 

that Lidgett already has good strength in the connections already there 

between each other.  I hope this is something we can build upon as we look at 

the future of how we care for one another and I hope each one of you will be 
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willing to have your say, and maybe play a part in creating the future here at 

Lidgett. 

 

Till next time 

Andrew 

 

 

WORSHIP IN  SEPTEMBER 

 

01  10.30  Rev.Andrew Atkins Holy Communion  

  4.00  Rev. Robert Creamer United/Circuit Service 

08  Racial Justice Sunday 

10.30  Mr. Roger Richardson  

  6.30  Chapel Allerton 

15 10.30  Rev.Francesca Rhys   

  6.30  Rev.Andrew Atkins Holy Communion 

22  10.30  Mr. David Laycock 

   6.30  Rev. Robert Creamer  

29 Back to Church Sunday 

 10.30 Rev.Andrew Atkins Harvest Festival/Parade Service 

   6.30 St Edmundôs   Ecumenical Service 

 

 

 

PASTORAL CARE ï THE FUTURE? 

 

Our present pastoral system was set up about 20 yearsô ago.  Each member 

and person on our community roll has a pastoral visitor. At the start of the 

new system, visitors visited three times a year with membership cards.  When 

membership cards were issued annually, visitors took Christmas cards and 

Easter cards. 

 

It goes without saying the pastoral visitors visit whenever there is a need, 

whether through illness, personal circumstances or loneliness.  The ethos of 

pastoral visiting hasnôt changed, even if the rules and regulations affecting it 

have. The pastoral care at Lidgett is amazing and having twice been the 

recipient of its special care I know how very important it is. 

 

At our last pastoral visitorsô meeting it struck me that all the pastoral visitors 

attending were at least 5, if not 10, yearsô older than myself.  A consequence 

of this is that in the near future the church will be faced with a significant 

reduction in the number of people able to visit and an increase in the number 

of people who need visits. This church can either hide its head in the sand and 

wait for the crisis to arise or start planning now for the future.  We will soon 



be a church with fewer pastoral visitors to look after a congregation with 

greater needs.  We NEED to start planning for this eventuality NOW. 

 

I ask each of you to recollect the moment when there was a knock on your 

door and there was your pastoral visitor with a smile ready to help, either with 

friendly conversation or more practical help. Do not let us lose something 

very precious because we have not the foresight or application to face the 

future now. 

 

Jennifer Dalton     Pastoral Secretary 

 

 

 

HAPPY NEWS! 

               
 

On August 3rd John Gilyead and Anne were married in Addingham 

Methodist church. In a very relaxed and happy service watched by family and 

 friends. We wish them every happiness together. 

Val Faint 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



LA DIES' GROUP  MEETINGS  

 

The first Meeting  of this session will be on 5th September at, 7.45 pm in the 

Youth Hall. 

 Our speakers this month will be Bill Mitchell telling us about his 

"Experiences as a Speaker at Home & Abroad, and on the 19th Sept Christine 

Rayner on "The Art of Patchwork". 

  

ALL Ladies, regular attendees and any prospective new ones (hopefully!) are 

very welcome to join us for some pleasant and interesting evenings at the  

very modest cost  of £2.  Tea and biscuits are included. 

Lynne Pullein 

 

LADIES GROUP 2012/13 

 

Another year has passed and we have had a successful happy year with a 

varied programme.   Our numbers at meetings tend to vary between mid 30s 

and late 20s depending on the time of year etc. 

 

We have heard about Cambodia and Vietnam, been on a walk along the 

Leeds/Liverpool Canal and learnt more about Abbey House Museum.  Our 

skills have, hopefully, been improved as a result of an excellent flower 

arranging demonstration by some of the churchôs flower arranging ladies and 

a first class demonstration of cake decorating and scone making.   

Our popular Carol Service raised nearly £300, which we made up to £400.  

This money was given to our President Margaret Leakeôs chosen charity ï 

Methodist Homes for the Aged. 

 

A very warm welcome was given to John Gilyead when he came to entertain 

us one evening.  David Pickering brought a pilgrim or two with him when he 

came to tell us about the small Church pilgrimage he led to the Hebrides. 

What an experience.  Like true pilgrims we gathered that comfort was not 

included but prayer certainly was. 

We had a thoroughly enjoyable New Yearôs party, led by Serendipity, with a 

Victorian feel.  Some members dressing in an appropriate style,  

We have had talks on D. S. Lowry, heard about Colditz and puzzled over 

ñWho killed Sarah Janeò.  Hopefully eventually someone will solve this 

mystery. 

 

Our coffee evening raised £249.85, Margaret Wilks donated a further £100 

from the sale of Phoenix cards, thank you Margaret, and finally, we made this 

up to £400, which was given to the Church charity Simon on the Streets. 

The Audio Visual Experience Mr. Spence gave us was so good that members 

have asked to have him back.  Whilst this relaxed us Mrs Poppaôs talk on 



Retirement ï What Retirement? positively enthralled us but left us feeling 

exhausted!  Another excellent evening was provided by Ms Oakshott who, 

with the aid of costumes, óactedô for us.   

As usual our year ended with luncheon at Thomas Danby.  The very last 

lunch to be held there before they closed prior to moving to new premises in 

September.  We are left to wonder where we will go next year. 

 

We thank Margaret Leake for her friendly care and love for us all during her 

year as President.   Margaret Lee is taking over as our President in September.  

Hazel and I have now stood down as joint Secretaries after 11 years of 

working together and wish our successors Lynne Pullein and Margaret 

Huskisson all the best as they take over.  We hope they will enjoy doing the 

job as much as we have over the years. 

Hazel Rayner and Joyce White 

 

 

 

ACTION FOR CHILDREN  

 

The street collection on 29
th
 June raised £519.95p.  

Roundhay and Lidgett raised £85.65p. 

Thanks to all who helped. 

Peter Bennett 

 

 

 

CAPTION COMPETITION  

 

ñBy gum, itôs 

Compoò. 

 

ñI told you to go to 

Specsaversò. 

 

Gilbert Jarrett came 

up with this. 

 

 Thanks Gilbert itôs a 

cracker ï two for the 

price of one! 

6 

 

 

 



TOWN TRAILS  

It is now more than two years since I tentatively enquired whether any of the 

congregation would like to have a day out once a month exploring a town 

within the West Riding using public transport. The response was amazing. So 

far I have taken two groups of people to twenty locations, in sunshine, rain 

and cold. I leave you to decide in what proportions. 

Each town had has a distinctive street pattern- interesting in itself- and many 

different styles of architecture. 

We have visited parks, moors, workhouses, libraries, galleries and a castle; 

looked at wells and walked alongside canals and rivers; seen mansions and 

factories of wealthy industrialists and considered the difference between 

benefactors and philanthropists. 

Weôve been to caves of saints and mystics as well as merchantsô warehouses 

and university campuses. 

Some places have magnificent parish churches, minsters and cathedrals, but 

the West Riding is rich in nonconformity, so Methodist chapels of all shapes 

and sizes nearly always feature in our trails. Most are between two and three 

miles in length ï the trails, not the Methodist chapels! 

 

From September I intend to offer a new trail  to two groups one month, and a 

repeat of one of the twenty old trails the next. If you would like to join us add 

your name to the list on the Town Trails poster at the right hand end of  the 

Lounge noticeboard. 

 

Proposed dates:- 

September (new)      Bingley.                           Tuesday 10
th
, Friday 20

th
. 

October     (repeat)   Manningham (Bradford)  Wednesday 16
th.

 

November (new)      TBA                                  Monday 11
th
, Wednesday 20

th
. 

December  (repeat)   Wakefield            Friday 6
th
. 

 

Ideas for suitable destinations are always welcome. 

See you soon. 

Margaret Summerwill    (2697895) 

 

 

 

THOUGHT FOR THE MONTH  

ñWe have in fact two kinds of morality, side by side: one which we preach 

but do not practise, and another which we practise but seldom preachò 

George Bernard Shaw 

 

(Mind you old George was a bit of  a nutter) 

 

 



PRAYER FOR CHANGE 

 

 

 

This prayer appears in the magazines of Lidgett Park, St Andrewôs 

                               and St Edmundôs. 

 

 

Children are beginning a new academic year at school. 

Young people are beginning a new course, a new college. 

Young adults are beginning a new phase in their lives at college, at university, 

at work, at home, unemployed. 

 

We are all beginning each new day of our lives. 

 For some it will be wonderful. It will be full of promise. 

 For some it will be dreadful. It will show no future. 

For some it will hold fear, anxiety, pain, loneliness. 

 

For some it is another day to thank God for our personal blessings. 

To pray Godôs blessing on those near and dear to them. 

To ask Godôs forgiveness and renew their commitment to allow God 

 to walk with them. 

To pray Godôs blessing on those who have no one near and dear to them. 

To continue the day sharing the love of Jesus, sharing with those who 

wonder, dread, fear, those in pain and those in joy. 

You are invited to share this prayer this month  

Mary Patchett 

 

FLOWER FESTIVAL  

The flower festival, based on the theme ñStreets of Leedsò was an 

outstanding success, both artistically and in terms of raising money for the 

Church project. 

Itôs just a pity we canôt show all the exhibits, but scattered through this issue 

you will find various pictures which may give some idea of the wonder of it 

all. 

 



    
 

 

Believe it or not these beautiful cakes are not edible. They are the creations 

of Audrey Gabbitas; truly amazing examples of I donôt know what ï 

needlecraft? stitchery? Whatever the correct name is they are truly beautiful 

pieces of work; and they look good enough to eat! 

Roundhay Quaker Meeting Open Day  and Autumn Fair 

 Saturday 28
th
 September 2:30pm ï 5pm 

Roundhay Quaker Meeting House, 136 Street Lane, Roundhay 

Find out about Quakers ï a simple, radical and contemporary faith 

community in your area. Charity stall in aid of St Georgeôs Crypt, 

Refreshments, Childrenôs activities, Peace Wall 

 

 


